Tyneside Loipers 
Minutes from Annual General Meeting 2018

Date : 9th October 2018, 7.45 p.m.      Venue: The Northumberland Club, Newcastle
Present (15):  Alan Mitcham (Membership), Charlie Fisher (Secretary and minutes), Neil Waters (Chair), Pat Lynch, Lewis Preston, Paramjeet Bhogal (Child Protection Officer), Mike Hall, Ian Holloway, David Thomas (Treasurer), Alison Aldred, Peter Aldred, John Mordue, Jane Brantom, Jim Alexander, John Dark.
	Apologies
	Action

	· Apologies received from a good number of the membership, which is appreciated by the committee for planning the evening. 
Apologies came from: Carolyn Hawkes, Lynne Ellwood, Graham Harkness, Fiona MacCormick,  Jack Harvie-Clark,  Gwenda Cavill, Judi and Peter Webb, Vivienne Brown, Tim Owen, Penny Schofield, Nuala Wright, Alasdair Wilson, Paul Gaines, Jon Mellor, Ben Haywood Smith, Robert Bullock, Stephen Campbell, Mark O’Keeffe, Kevin Moore.
	

	Minutes of last meeting
	

	· Minutes of 2017 were reviewed and agreed to be a correct record of that meeting, noting however that Jane Brantom had been present but was not on the list of attendees.
	

	Matters arising
	

	· No matters are arising that are not dealt with on the following agenda.
	

	Officers reports
	

	· Chair’s introduction (Neil Waters) – 2017/18 was a good skiing year in the NE and members were out in the north pennines and Lakes. Overseas trips were made to the alps, Norway and Canada, covering telemarking and nordic styles. Social events and ‘out of season’ events have also been well supported, notably bike rides and canoeing. 
· Racing and coaching (Alan, in Alasdair’s absence) 3 members have raced on snow this year, Alasdair in Minneapolis and the Cavills. 10 TL members took part in the Hetton Lyons roller skiing event. 6 TL members have this year tried roller skiing for the first time. Coaching has been provided by Alasdair and Alan. TL members joined Yorkshire members for a day roller skiing on asphalted cycle paths.
· Treasurer (Dave Thomas) – a summary of the accounts were presented to the meeting. On the whole, the club accounts are healthy, and the general consensus was that there is no need for the club to aim to accumulate unnecessarily beyond this. Club equipment has this year been lent out without charging (4 members used winter skiing equipment), however the comment was made that long-term borrowing (e.g. roller skis) deserves some sort of donation from the borrower as a response. Equipment for the tandem bike ride and canoe trip was hired using club funds. TL provided 50% funding for a first-aid course attended by members. Funds as always may be accessed by our members to assist with training and related activity by members (coaching course, first aid etc). There are no significant funding requirements on the horizon. There was brief discussion around what communal equipment should be purchased e.g. transceivers. Ideas from members are needed here. 
· Membership (Alan) – membership steady at 56 members. Annual SSE registration to follow shortly with a reduced number based on active members living locally. Alan reportedly that sadly Frank Cauley had recently passed away, the third long-standing member to die during the last year. Paramjeet made the comment that members’ contact details should not be shared unnecessarily. Alan commented that the Google Groups email system was working well. Alan is to chase members who don’t pay by standing order. 
· Secretary (Charlie) – Charlie apologized for not having organized committee meetings beyond the AGM. This is something that could be done using technology better, as various members pointed out, Charlie to co-ordinate. SSE affiliation has yet another new system which appears once again to be trying to get members’ contact details for marketing purposes. The continued position of the club remains that of resisting unnecessarily revealing of such details. TL members do want a clearer understanding of what the SSE benefits are to them in particular with regard to insurance. 


	Charlie/Alan
Alan

Charlie

Charlie

	Election of officers
	

	· After hardly any discussion, all current officer and committee postholders are to continue. 
	

	NESA 
	

	· Mike Hall and Dave Thomas have attended NESA meetings. We got a £150 contribution from NESA for the Hetton Lyons event. It is felt that NESA are happy to support TL because we offer a wide range of nordic skiing opportunities.

	

	Website / Publicity
	

	· Website is much appreciated, but needs refreshing from time to time. A sub-group consisting of Alan, Neil, Mike hall and Jane has already planned two meetings to look at issues around the website and publicity.
· After brief discussion it is considered a good idea to have once again material such as flyers or business cards in shops which prospective members can take. 
	Mike Hall, Alan, Jane, Neil

	Future events
	

	· Dalseter in Norway, hotel-based then touring. A real chance to hone skills, take part in new activities, and have a good time. One third of TL members are going! Members to think in advance about coaching wishes. 
· Alps telemarking in December
· Ski-touring in the Queyras (near Grenoble) late Jan - Feb

· Scotland trip would be a good idea. AM to consider. 
· Non skiing activities to include another canoeing trip.
...and of course members are encouraged to do lots more things besides. and to keep checking emails, website etc!
	Alan / John Mordue
Alan






































































































































